
 

 
Friday, 24 May 2024 

Dear Parents, Relatives and Carers, 
 
Firstly, I would like to begin by commending Year 11 on their excellent behaviour and effort so far 
during the exam period. Many staff have spoken to me about the exceptional attitude and 
resilience of the pupils and this is reinforcing what I am seeing on a daily basis.  
 
Secondly, I just wanted to reiterate and provide further information on the plans for after half term: 
 

• Pupils will finish for half term at 1pm on Friday 24th May. This is an early finish. A bus will 
be provided.  

• Over the half term break, there are a number of revision sessions taking place, including 
maths, English and history. A full timetable will be provided for students via announcements 
on Class Charts. There is no transport provided so pupils will be required to make their own 
way to and from school.  

• After the half term break, starting on Monday 3rd June, pupils will only be required to attend 
school for exams and specific revision sessions.  

• This will mean there are days that pupils are not required to attend school.  

• On days when a pupil has a morning exam, they need to arrive in school by 8:45am. 

• If a pupil has a morning revision session, they need to arrive in school by 8:45am.  

• On days when a pupil has an afternoon exam, they need to arrive in school by 11am. 
Pupils will always have a revision session before an afternoon exam. Please be aware that 
there is no bus running to bring students in at this time.  

• A timetable of all exams and revision sessions will be provided.  

• When a pupil does not have an exam or a revision session, they are not required to attend 
school and can revise at home. However, if a pupil wishes to attend, there will be 
supervised study rooms provided.  

• External exams conclude at different points for pupils.  

• Pupils are required to remain in full school uniform for the entirety of this period. Any poor 
behaviour or failure to meet the school’s standards of uniform or behaviour may result in 
them missing out on the Leaver’s Day Celebration and/or Prom.  
 

Finally, for those pupils who are eligible, you are now able to pay for Prom on Scopay.  
 
Once again, myself and all the staff would like to wish our pupils the very best of luck in their 
remaining exams and future endeavours.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Mr Williams 
Year 11 Progress Leader 

https://www.scopay.com/login

